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MSF responds to news of first mRNA COVID vaccine technology transfer hub being set up in South Africa 
 
Kate Stegeman, Advocacy Coordinator, MSF Access Campaign in South Africa: 
 
“It’s good news that the first mRNA technology transfer hub will be set up on the African continent, which has been particularly neglected when it comes to vaccine production capacity and is one of the key factors exacerbating COVID-19 vaccine inequity. The hub will be hosted by South Africa, which offers established manufacturing infrastructure and R&D expertise, and will boost the supply of vaccines to the rest of the continent. 
 
“What needs to happen next is Moderna and Pfizer/BioNTech must immediately share their mRNA technology with the hub so that many more mRNA vaccines can be produced independently by manufacturers in South Africa and more broadly on the African continent, as soon as possible. 
 
“All pharmaceutical corporations that share their technology with the hub through technology transfer agreements must do so in a transparent and non-restrictive way to maximize the chance of success: any licenses must include all low- and middle-income countries, and technology recipients must be free to build on the platform technology to tackle other health threats. 
 
“Governments supported the World Health Organization on strengthening local production at this year’s World Health Assembly and now have a chance to turn their words into action and foster local production by supporting the hub and pressuring Moderna and Pfizer/BioNTech to share their technology.” 
 

